The Ranches Academy FSO Executive Board Meeting

March 25, 2022

1. **Call to Order**: Kim Jensen called the meeting to order at 8:18 am.

2. Roll Call:

a. Kim Jensen: FSO President

b. Morgan Call: FSO Vice President

c. Debi Morris: FSO Secretary

d. Erika Douglas: Battle of the Books

e. Stephanie Colson: School Administration

3. **Approval of Minutes**: Debi Morris motioned to approve minutes, Morgan Call second.

4. Review of Past Events

a. Geography Bee: Went well, no complaints from teachers.

5. Executive Committee Business

- a. Budget: Mrs Douglas will need more money for BOB. She has \$68 left in her budget and still needs to purchase pizza for the parties (roughly 150 students, 1 slice per kid). She did receive \$200 in classroom donations that she can use if needed. We need to see an updated budget so we know where to reallocate the money but it will have to wait until the next meeting.
- b. Battle of the Books: We still need volunteers, 3 for the morning and 4 for the afternoon. She will notify the school families that if we do not receive enough volunteers, we will not have this program next year.
- c. *Talent Show:* Mrs Durfee is in charge of it this year. It is scheduled for May 12th. She is requesting a volunteer to help her and possibly a few to help with setup. Her budget is \$50 and she would like to purchase Starbursts like last year.
- d. Book Fair: Scheduled for April 18-22nd. We only have 6 volunteers for the 36 slots. If we do not get more participation, we will have to make it a virtual book fair. If we do not have enough volunteers to staff the fair by April 1st, the in-person book fair will be canceled.

e. Fun Run/Spring Clean Up: Scheduled for April 23rd. Only 2 people have volunteered for chalk throwing, and 1 for clean up. It won't happen if we don't have more help. We can still do the clean-up and ask families to bring a picnic lunch instead.

6. Other Business:

- a. Stephanie will try to get the teachers to put out volunteer information for the school in the classroom newsletters to get more info out. The school board said one of the top comments made by parents was that they would like to see more activities brought back to the school. It is difficult to bring back activities without volunteers to help run them.
- b. We will discuss Teacher Appreciation at the next meeting.
- 7. **Next Meeting Date**: April 11 at 8:15
- 8. Adjournment: Debi Morris motioned to adjourn meeting, Morgan Call second.